My first year as a trainee music therapist at the University of Roehampton has been a very enriching experience, and over the course of the year I gained a lot of insight into the profession, as well as myself as a person and a trainee.

During the autumn of 2017 I was awarded the Music Therapy Charity Bursary, which helped me greatly to make the most out of my experience on the course, without the financial difficulty that being a full time masters student can bring. I was able to commit my time to the work I was doing on my placement, and experience building my first ever therapeutic relationship with a client. Being involved in an organisation and working alongside an established music therapist gave me an opportunity to learn and understand the reality of the environment where music therapists work.

The bursary helped me to pay for my personal therapy, which is required from all the trainees. Having personal therapy allowed me an insight into my own unconscious processes, and I was able to become much more aware of myself. The work is still in process, but having the space to explore further subjects from the seminars, struggles from my professional placement, and my own problems has been invaluable.

I would like to express my gratitude to the Music Therapy Charity as the bursary has proved essential, and eased many of my struggles during the first year of training. 
